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Meeting Minutes From:    June 11, 2019 

Time of Meeting: Start:   8:30  p.m. End:  9:30 p.m.  

Location: 45th Street Pub Rt 130 SB Edgewater Park 
 
Board Members Present: 

 

President: Jose Torres 1st V.P. Registration: Jeff Congdon 

2nd V.P. Concessions: Craig Lawrence  Secretary: Janeen Tibbs 

Treasurer: Jen Bygrave Director of Communication: Chris Bygrave 

Athletic Director: Michael Green Director of Grounds: Bob Pinto 

Director of Fundraising: Ashley Park  
  

 

Meeting was called to order by President Jose Torres. 
 
 
Reading & Approval of Minutes        May 14, 2019        meeting minutes were placed 
online.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by      Bob Pinto          and seconded by     
Craig Lawrence           . 
 
 
Reports of Officers 
 

President:  
Jose welcomed and thanked everyone for coming to the meeting.   
 

 
 

Secretary:  
Reports: 

 Website has been updated with the latest information.  
 
 
Treasurer:  
Read by   Jen Bygrave  , see attached.  A motion to approve the treasurer’s report was 
made by  Craig Lawrence   and seconded by  Bob Pinto  . 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
1st Vice President Registration:  
Jeff reports: 
 
Soccer registration for rec and travel will be posted on website soon. Hoop Dreams summer 
basketball camp registration is open.  Summer Sizzler registration is closed. 
  
 

 

2
nd Vice President Concessions:   

Craig Reports: 
 
Flag Football Championship made $300. Concession stand is still in need of volunteers for the 
Summer Sizzler. 
 
 
Director of Fundraising:   
Ashley reports: 
 
Looking to discuss the details to schedule upcoming carwash.  
 
 
Director of Communications: 

Chris reports: 
 
Researching information on creating a new website. 
 
 
Director of Athletics:  
Michael reports  
 
Summer Sizzler is set and ordering ice packs for the event. 
 
 
Director of Grounds:  
Bob reports: 
 
Preparing fields for the Summer Sizzler. Bases and mounds needs to be adjusted for Summer 
Sizzler. Working on getting the fields lined. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Reports of Commissioners 

 
 

Baseball:   
 
U8 made it to the championship against Burlington City. Unfortunately, a rain delay forced 
the game to be rescheduled and ultimately forfeited. U10 played in the championship June 
11. 
 
 
Softball:  
 
A 12U team was put together. The 10U team progressively got better during the season. All 
teams had fun. Still looking for volunteers for the Summer Sizzler. 
 
 
Basketball:  
 
Rec summer camp will run June 18-21. The Hoop Dreams travel program currently has five 
(5) teams and will be wrapping up the spring/summer season in July. The Hoop Dreams 9th 
grade team is looking to participate in two (2) ID camps. 
 
 
Flag Football:  
 
Championship games were held this past weekend. All Star games and parent vs. coaches 
game went well. The parents won! It was suggested that the season start date be pushed 
back a few weeks so families don’t have to choose between sports. 
 
 
Soccer:   
 
Five (5) teams are to participating in Beach Blast on July 20-21. 
 
Cheerleading:  
The cheer commissioner’s position is open.   

 
 
 

Special Committees:  
NONE 
 
Special Orders:  
Unfinished Business and general Orders:  
None 
 
 
 
 



 
New Business:   
 

 Discussion of allowing outside soccer team from Burlington Twp. 
o Ron and Stephanie Parks (U11 girls soccer coaches) came to the board meeting to 

discuss bringing their girls soccer team to play under EPAA. The team 
encompasses player from Burlington Twp. and Florence. They indicated that they 
were looking to be able to fundraise for their team, and were willing to take new 
players from Edgewater Park. They also indicated that they would be willing to 
work with the current soccer commissioner. 

 Discussion was had regarding having team sponsors and how sponsorship would work 
within the organization across different sports. 

 Summer Sizzler is scheduled for June 15-17. 
o 33 Teams signed up 
o 3 games Friday 

 (1) at Kite Field 
 (2) at Memorial 

o Finalizing schedules 
o There are local teams and a team from as far as Delaware participating. 
o Trophies, ice packs, balls, safety plates, etc. have been purchased. 
o There will be a person in place as Lead Umpire. 

 There was discussion about a Movie Night in the Park. 
 
 

Adjournment: A motion was made by  Bob Pinto   and seconded by  Craig 
Lawrence   for adjournment, motion approved at approximately 9:30 p.m. Meeting 
adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting Attendance for  June 11, 2019 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 The Executive Board is not listed here; see page one for 
attendance. 

 

 

Please find below the EPAA financial report as of  June 1, 2019 

 

Jen Bygrave 

EPAA Treasurer  

 


